

Sunday, January 10th, 2016

Prelude

Gathering Praise "Open The Eyes Of My Heart Lord"

Welcome and Announcements

Sharing the Peace of Christ

Call to Worship led by Rev. Carson Hansford

Prayer of Adoration & Confession & the Lord's Prayer

Hymn "Bless The Lord O My Soul"

Children's Time

Song of Praise "As The Deer"

Scripture led by Don Stewart

Matthew 14:22-33 (p.1520)

Sermon Series: "What Is Truth?"

Part One: "Learning To Trust"

Rev. Tim Raeburn-Gibson

Hymn "You Are My All In All"

Prayer of Dedication for the Offering

Offertory Anthem "Jesus The Light Of The World"

Prayer of Thanksgiving

Hymn #744 "Will Your Anchor Hold"

Benediction and Choral Amen

Closing Chorus "May The Road Rise Up To Meet You"

Events and Activities

Week of Jan 10th - Jan 16th

Mon. Jan. 11th – *Youth Group* with Kenneth, meets at 4:00pm in the Conf. Rm.

Tues. Jan 12th – *First Pres Co-ed Floor Hockey* – 4:00-5:00pm in the Gym.

Wed. Jan. 13th – *Bible Study with Carson* – 1:30-3:00pm, Conf. Rm.

Wed. Jan. 13th – First Pres Media Club – 4:00-5:00pm

Thurs. Jan. 14th – *VON Exercise Program*, 9:30am, Gym.

Thurs. Jan. 14th – *Firs Pres Travelling Troupe* (Ukulele) - 4:30-5:30pm, Conf. Rm.

Upcoming Events

Tues. Jan. 19th – *Green Team* meets at 1pm in the Conf. Rm.

Wed. Jan. 20th – Join *First Celebrates Women*; 7:00-9:00pm for a fun arts-based workshop where you can relax and experience your imagination where anything is possible. Facilitator Deb Chandler. For more information visit www.facebook.com/FirstCelebratesWomen

Sat. Jan. 23rd – *Community Breakfast* for Men & Ladies; 8:15am – 10:00am; Guest Speaker Alan Mallory. Tickets are \$10.00 and available in the welcome centre.

Sun. Feb. 21st – *First Pres Annual General Meeting* after the 10:30am service.

Presbyterian Record

Anyone wishing to renew their subscription to the Presbyterian Record, please contact Marlene in the Church office. The cost is \$40.62 (including tax) for the year. Renewals are due January 15, 2016.

Announcements

If you are new to our Church or a visitor, please fill out the back portion of the Welcome Brochure and place it on the offering plate.

Library Lines: Overdue Books & DVD's We are so pleased that you enjoy using the library, but there are over 100 items overdue.

Please return these asap so that others may borrow them too. Our DVD's are lent for one week, and books for three weeks. To renew, call Judy Milley @ 444-9172.

<u>Wanted</u> One person to help in the nursery at the 9:00 am service.

Grocery Card Report

We sold \$43,725.00 in grocery cards and made \$1,962.75 for the Church from October to the end of December 2015. This is an increase of \$14,150.00 in cards being sold over the previous three months and an increase of \$690.50 for the same period. Thank you to all who support First Pres Church by purchasing Grocery Cards.

IIII THURSDAY IS CHOIR NIGHT **III**

Cherubs Choir (ages SK-Gr.3) practices from 6:30-7:00pm in the Conf. Rm. Cherubs Contact Angela Girdwood: agirdwood@scdsb.on.ca

IC Choir (Gr. 4-8) practices from 6:30-7:00pm in the upstairs classrooms. IC Contact Melissa Mills: RMJteam@aol.com

The **Adult Choir** practices from 7:00-8:00pm in the Sanctuary. Contact Kimberley Raeburn-Gibson: karg@rogers.com

First Contact (Sunday Children's Program) Update

Today our focus is to hear, with Jesus, that we are God's beloved.

First Pres. Co-ed Floor Hockey

Any children 6 to 12 are invited to join us for an hour of fun (4:00 to 5:00 pm) playing floor hockey in the Gym. We will begin on Tuesday January 12th and continue every Tuesday until the end of March.

First Pres. Media Club



Any youth aged 12 and up are invited to join us on Wednesday afternoons (4:00 to 5:00 pm) to investigate how to use various forms of media. This will include planning projects designed to

demonstrate the use of various forms of communication including written, oral and visual. We will begin on Wednesday January 13th.

First Pres. Travelling Troupe (Ukulele)



Beginning on Thursday January 14th, from 4:30 to 5:30 pm, we will offer ukulele lessons. These lessons will continue every Thursday until the end of March. The class will be open

to all ages but any child under the age of 9 must be accompanied by an adult. There will be no cost for this program but each person must have their own ukulele.

Study/Discussion series by Andy Stanley beginning Tuesday January 26th at 7pm at the church

Ask 100 people to define it, you'll get 100 different definitions. It's likely that all 100 will be incorrect.



Here's what this series looks at:

- * What one word should be descriptive of every Christian
- * How Jesus followers should treat those who are outside the faith
- * Why people love Jesus but can't stand his followers

From The Green Team

- st Go shopping with reusable bags.
- * Plastic is not biodegradable. It will be on the earth and in the oceans forever.

Message from our Clerk of Session



Annual reports from all teams, committees, church groups and programs are due *January 25th*. Please submit your report to the office as soon as possible. Thank you.

Thank you to the Adult Choir

Unsung Hero: We recognize Herman Ohrt for everything he does through the Board of Managers.

Sunday, January 10th, 2016 200 Maple Street, Collingwood, ON L9Y 2R2 705-445-4651 www.firstprescollingwood.com